MOULTON COLLEGE.

The Science Department of the College expresses its sincere gratitude to Mrs. Wm. McMaster for the gift of a case of minerals containing nearly three hundred specimens.

The Heliconian held an open meeting on the evening of Friday, May 1st. This society, but lately organized, is to be congratulated upon the programme given, and the success of the evening. We hope for still better results from the musical, literary, and elocutionary efforts of its members.

In addition to the various recitals given by the music students during the year, there was on Friday evening, May 29th, a recital at the College of Music. The programme on this occasion was furnished wholly by pupils from Moulton.

The Mission Circle, at its last meeting, elected the officers for the year 1891-92 as follows: Pres., Mabel Jones; Vice-Pres., Ethel Jeffery; Secretary, Lizzie Dryden; Treas., Lena Harris.

The constant use of our lawn by the lovers of tennis and croquet, prove to us how much value is put upon healthy exercise by our students. But for nearly seven months in the school year, we have no place suitable for exercise. How often is heard the remark "If we only had a gymnasium!" Already are we looking forward to "next year." Some applications for rooms have come, whilst others are making inquiries. We hope for an increase in our numbers.

We would direct special attention to some important changes to be made in courses of study at Moulton. In future, those students who have satisfactorily completed the three years' Matriculation Course, will receive a graduating diploma. Such a diploma will be accepted as matriculation by the Arts Coilege of McMaster University. Young ladies entering that College will still have their residence at Moulton. Most of the Moulton fourth year work will be taken in the classes of the Arts Department. A musical course of four years has also been arranged, which will be adjusted to the literary course, so that students, by taking the necessary time, may obtain both diplomas.

The annual report of the Young Yomen's Christian Association of Moulton College for the school year just closing, is encouraging. The membership has been increased from twenty to forty-three. Weekly prayer meetings have been held in the chapel to which all in the College were invited. Of these meetings, both teachers and students have been leaders, while occasionally, ministers and other friends from outside have kindly aided us. We would make special mention of Mr. Trotter's visit and the able and helpful way in which he conducted our meeting. The attendance has been excellent, often including every member of the College family, while the average is higher than in either of the former years. The interest also has been constant, and of late increased by a visit from Miss Farr, International Secretary of the Y.W.C.A. Two delegates were sent to the International Convention held at Scranton. Penn., in April. The enthusiasm and inspiration of this Con-